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The River City Cruisers Car Club meeting was held at the 
Hermann City Park on September 27, 2016 with 23 mem-
bers present. 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Doug Smith 
and Lynn Mead, treasurer, reported a balance of 
$10,034.13.  
 

The profits from the car show are as follows: 

∗ Food Stand—$1587, down $211 from 2015 

∗ Trophies— $397, down $31 from 2015 

∗ 50/50 raffle—$416, down $200 from 2015 

∗ T-shirt sales—$567, down $20 from 2015 

∗ Quilt raffle—$100, down $27 from 2015 

∗ Registration—$579, down $273 from 2015 

∗ Saturday night cookout—spent $252, spent $576 less 
than 2015 

 

We had a total profit of $3393 which was about $186 less 
than 2015. The difference from the fish fry to the BBQ made 
the biggest impact to cause our profit to come close to last 
year. 
 

We had 202 cars registered for the show this year. Overall 
the car show was a success even with the last minute move 
to the high school. 
 

There was several discussions on changing some things 
that either didn’t work well this year or would help save 
money.  There will be more discussion on these items and 
voting when more members are present at a meeting. 
• We normally mail trophies to those that win and then 

leave early. Should we continue to do this or should 
they be present to win and then save the postage? 

• Should we continue to give dash plaques to show & 
shine entries? 

• Stop giving attendance prizes and roll that money into 
the goody bags? Drawing numbers didn’t work well 
since many people leave throughout the show. 

 

Josie said she was about 10 glasses short and then would 
have enough trophies for next year. Susie Horstman made 
a motion for Josie to buy 10 glasses now and Bernadine 
Oetterer seconded it. 
 

We received thank you notes for the club’s memorial dona-
tion to Jip Rector and Becky Hagedorn’s dad. 

S c h e d u l e  o f  E v e n t s  

• Oct. 14—RCC Cruise Night 

• Dec. 3—Callaway Cruisers, Fulton Christmas Pa-
rade 

• Jan. 7—RCC Christmas Dinner, RSVP to Josie by 
12/28 

Fa l l /Winter 	B i r thdays 	

Dave Fierce—Oct. 6th 

Roger Groner—Oct. 19th 

Debbie Smith—Nov. 20th  

Ned Danuser—Dec. 19th 

Bill Schaefer—Dec. 30th 

Dale Straatmann—Jan. 19th 

Rita Overkamp—Feb. 23rd 

The Crusade Against Cancer is thinking of moving to the 
2nd Friday (June 9) and moving to the Riverfront. 
 

The next cruise night is October 14 at Hardees. We will also 
be starting the breakfast cruise again on the 2nd Sunday of 
the month. 
 

The Christmas dinner will be January 7 at the home of Wil-
mer & Josie Erfling. Arrive anytime after 4:00, eat at 6:00. 
RSVP by December 28th. 


